HPC 60|60 : YOUR QUESTIONS ANSWERED

This document contains all the questions we received, and the answers we provided, during the consultation activities

held in May 2020. Click on the links below to jump to questions on specific topics.

. PROJECT OBJECTIVES AND BACKGROUND

. CONSTRUCTION PROCESS, TIMESCALE AND COSTS
. COMMUNITY SPACES

. CHURCH AND PARISH SPACES

. KITCHEN AND TOILET FACILITIES

. RESIDENTIAL UNITS

. EXTERNAL SPACES

. PARKING AND TRAFFIC

10. ACCESSIBILITY AND ENERGY EFFICICIENCY
11. CONSULTATION PROCESS AND NEXT STEPS

1. PROJECT OBJECTIVES AND BACKGROUND

‘What are the motivations behind the project? And its objectives?

Our existing community buildings are increasingly unfit for purpose. We want to continue where we are and
continue to be a compassionate presence in the community at the same scale as we currently function at.

We need to renew the site in order to improve its facilities to remain relevant in the community and meet local
needs in the coming years, combined with the need to ensure financial sustainability for the whole of the site
into the future, ensuring the viability of the Church and its community work into the future.

Why were the plans changed from Option A to Option B?

Our initial proposal — an ambitious scheme with a brand new church hall, community spaces and up to 23 flats
- proved not to be financially viable because we would have been relying on selling either leaseholds of the flats
or the hall site outright to a developer in order to fund the construction of the community buildings. But this
wouldn’t have raised enough money to pay for all that we needed. Amid falling house prices and rising building
costs, it would have been a significant risk to fund the scheme in this way, one that HPC, as a charity, was not

comfortable to take on.

We believe the new proposal, Option B, will take us closer to achieving our objectives - meeting the needs of
our community and securing our financial future, while keeping our sense of place, identity and continuity with
our past. The benefits of this scheme are:

It will be cheaper to build which means that HPC will not need to sell its assets (whether land or the new flats)
to fund it, leaving HPC in a stronger position now and in the future

The amount we need to raise is more achievable through fundraising

We retain the best of our existing buildings

It’s a smaller scheme, so less construction disruption, less parking pressure. It also retains the level of existing
parking.

Construction could be carried out in defined phases — this would enable the church and community activities to
keep running and we could build each phase one at a time, or together, as funds allow.
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‘What are the key differences between the first proposal and this one?
In the first proposal, we planned to sell the site of the church hall to a developer. The developer would have built
23 flats on the site, two of which would have been given to us. The idea was to use the money received to refurbish
the church and Marian Centre and build a new hall and a suite of rooms to the side of the church.

In the current proposal, we won’t sell any land but instead will start more modestly. It will be a phased
development, in which we don’t knock the hall down but refurbish it, building at least two flats on top of it at first
floor, and a second level taking us up to 5-6 flats in total. We envisage building the residential units first, then
moving on to refurbishing the Marian Centre and refurbishing the church. However, the phasing could vary
depending on timing of fundraising achieved.

Was money wasted in exploring what proved to be an unviable scheme?
It is very important to us that we use our resources wisely and well in this development. This is why we began the
project with extensive consultations to gather as many opinions as we could and then tested the ideas we gathered
by developing a proposal and analysing how much it would cost and how we would fund it. By doing this we
learnt that the first proposal would have been more of a financial burden for HPC than we were comfortable with.

This doesn’t mean that the work that was done was a waste — what we learnt through this process has shaped the
current scheme and enabled us to get to a design that we are confident is the best way to achieve what we set out
to do.

We can use a lot of the background work and site investigations that were carried out in relation to the earlier
scheme. Furthermore, the money spent on this design development phase must be seen in relation to the cost of
the whole project and how much money would be wasted if we built something that didn’t fulfil our objectives
as well as we’d imagined. It’s much better to spend some money testing the different options in the design phase
than to risk building a scheme that might not be sustainable or be the best it could be.

2. CONSTRUCTION PROCESS, TIMESCALE AND COSTS

How long will the project take?
We don’t currently know. There are many variables that we don’t control such as the planning process and the
impact of the COVID-19 lockdown. We are hoping to submit the planning application this summer. Once we

have been granted permission, the construction would then be carried out as funds allowed.

Will the building work be phased?
We are currently discussing this with the architects and have not yet come to a final decision. We are exploring
the following phasing strategy:

Phase 1a: Refurbish and extend hall

Phase 1b: Refurbish Marian Centre - Phases 1a and 1b could be run at the same time, or alternately to
enable community activities to continue during the building work

Phase 2: Refurbish the church

What measures will be taken to mitigate the impact of building works?
We will expect the contractors to adhere to all relevant regulations, and work closely with them to manage the

phasing, construction access and programme for the project.
How much will it cost?

We won’t have the exact costings until the designs are finalized. However, this scheme will be more affordable

than the previous one (Option A) would have been.
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How will the building work be funded?
We are lucky to have some money in the bank to put towards this project. The rest we plan to raise through
fundraising, and we have appointed a professional fundraiser to help us do this. The possibility of phasing the
building work would enable us to adjust the construction work to the fundraising income at each point, and so
advance step by step as funds allow.

3. COMMUNITY SPACES

Why does the scheme not include additional spaces - a small hall for talks / classes - a café?
Including another small hall and a café are suggestions that we received and debated in the first design phase of
the project. We concluded that it would not be financially viable to include them, nor would we want to
compete with other local businesses. There are new community spaces included in the proposals, and together
with the refurbished existing spaces, there will be room for some more talks, classes and group activities to be
held if there is demand for them, allowing for growth in our mission.

Will Sunday school activities continue to be held in the Marian Centre or will they be moved to the hall?
We envisage Sunday School using the Marian Centre but of course if more space were needed the Hall would
be an option, depending on numbers, Hall bookings and other factors. The great thing is that we have flexibility
with the different sized spaces, including the small meeting rooms off the Gallery.

What will the connecting gallery look like?
The design has not yet been finalized, but the concept is for the gallery to be a lightweight, glazed, modern
addition.

4. CHURCH AND PARISH SPACES

Will the church room be the same size?

In the current proposal, yes, but it is now likely to need to incorporate a lobby/circulation space and it would be
refurbished.

Will the church be redecorated or refurbished?
We do want to take this opportunity to do so, although the work on the church would be the final phase of the
project, to be carried out as and when funding allowed. The proposals include renewing the heating & lighting
systems. The new entrance gallery from Park Road will create an elegant, attractive entrance which will be an
important improvement for the church and together with the main church entrance will be made as welcoming
and accessible as possible. There would not be major changes to the appearance of the church — the
improvements will centre on reducing maintenance costs to reduce burden the for future generations and
reducing running costs by improving the thermal insulation. We also have several special artefacts we want
everyone to be able to enjoy - putting them on display to their best advantage. We are also looking at the

potential for a new tea/coffee point incorporated close to the Lady Chapel.

How will visitors to the community space and the church be received?
We want people to come in, we want the church to be as open as it is currently, with some staff always available
to help. The gallery extension will make the entrance more visible and more attractive. The parish office would
be there in the gallery and the staff working there will probably have a rota for welcoming duties. The entrance

on Cranley Gardens is important too, and it will be good to have two good access points for people coming in.
Will the Stationers’ Window still be in a location where parishioners can see it?

In the plans included in the exhibition, the Stationers” Window was shown inside the new vestry. This has been

corrected in the current version of the plans so that the Stationers” Window will remain in its current position in
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the church room. If funds are available, we could consider moving the window to a more public position where

it could be really featured and seen by many more people.

‘What will the existing parish office (in the basement) be used for?

It will become a storage space.

5. KITCHEN AND TOILET FACILITIES

How is the kitchen in the Marian Centre intended to be used - who will use it and when?
The kitchen in the Marian Centre is intended to be a shared space used by people using the church, the Marian
Centre and the hall.

Will the kitchen in the church room be retained?

There will be a new fully equipped kitchen built in the same location to serve the church and the church room.

Will the toilets be unisex and will there be enough of them in the right places?
We know how important it is to get this right both in the church and community spaces. We are currently

working with the architect on fine-tuning this and other details of the proposals.

Will there be showers for the homeless?
Yes. They will be useful not only for the night shelter but also for staff arriving by bike and for users of the
community spaces (after doing sport/dance classes etc). They might also prove useful for people using the new
workspace hub being considered for the refurbished hall.

6. RESIDENTIAL UNITS

Why are residential units included in the scheme?
The long-term income from the residential properties will support our community and church work into the

future.

How many flats will there be?
The number and mixture of sizes of the flats is still being finalized in discussions with the council, but we are
looking at approximately 4-6 flats.

Will there be social / affordable housing? How will the flats be managed?
The church will retain ownership of the flats — this will increase HPC’s financial security for future generations.
Some of the flats could be used to house members of the church staff doing community work, while the rest will
be let out for income. HPC will be able to decide how to manage the flats in the future, for example they would

have the option to support particular groups in the community.

How is it structurally possible to add these floors onto the hall?
Interestingly, and fortunately for us, it seems that the hall was built with the idea that a further floor could be
added on top later — the structural survey has shown that it has very sturdy foundations, strong enough for this
extra weight. With some additional work, a second storey would also be achievable. The architects are currently

exploring how best to do this, with input from the structural engineers.

‘What will the extension on top of the hall look like?
The rooftop extension is still being designed, but, like the gallery, the idea is that the new additions can be told
apart from the existing buildings by a sleek, modern appearance that is respectful towards the existing buildings
without trying to imitate them. We have chosen the architects Wimshurst Pelleriti for this project because they
have previously created buildings that are beautiful, engaging and striking. We have every confidence that they
will produce a design of the highest standard for this project. We have had several conversations with Haringey
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Council about the project, and the final appearance of the project will be partly a result of ||
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